incorporate risks related to hydro and non-hydro use of water.  To capture some of the variability inherent in the inputs to the modeling, Staff recommends a streamflow study based on 50 water years for the period 1928-1978.  This compares to PSE’s proposed 60 water year study for the period 1928-1988. 



Staff analyzed monthly streamflow data supplied by PSE for the period 1928-1978 and bi-weekly streamflow data provided by the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) for the same period.  Time series statistical analysis of this data shows that there is no significant discernible trend in the 50-year streamflow data, and that the data is normally distributed. Furthermore, statistical analysis proved that streamflow and hydro generation are highly correlated. 


The cost impact of the Staff recommendation was evaluated using the AURORA software and PSE’s spreadsheet model.2  Changing from 60 to 50 water years reduced PSE’s proposed power costs for the rate year by $1.978 $1.737 million, as shown on Exhibit ___(YKGM-2).
2 AURORA is a fundamentals-based model that employs a multi-area, transmission-constrained dispatch logic to simulate real market conditions. Its true economic dispatch captures the dynamics and economics of electricity markets – both short-term (hourly, daily, monthly) and long-term. AURORA is used by power marketers, resource planners, regulatory agencies, financial analysts, and energy consultants throughout the U.S. and Canada.
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